





CORNERSTONE FUNDAMENTAL BAPTIST CHURCH- 1510-19 EMERALD COAST EXECUTIVE VILLAGE, LIMAY, BATAAN, 2103 PHILIPPINES

March 2024









Dear Pastor, Church, and Friends,

Thank you so much for your unwavering prayers and support for God's ministry!

Looking back to December 2023, our First Young People's Anniversary was a resounding success! With 63 attendees and the joyful addition of 14 new young faces accepting the Lord as their Savior, God not only met but exceeded our goals. We praise the Lord for His abundant blessings and for the Godgiven gifts that enable everyone to offer praise. On the other hand, we were blessed to gather 500 people in grace, united in gratitude for a blessed Thanksgiving celebration, enveloped in faith. We are immensely grateful for your continued prayers and support as we step into 2024 together!

As we look ahead, these past three months have been filled with God's blessings on our work! In January, through our Cornerstone Kids ministry, we reached out to 137 children across our seven centers, with 62 of them gathering for our CK Service. We are truly grateful for the Lord's goodness in this endeavor!

Moreover, a highlight of this year so far has been the HeartBEAT International Missions Conference 2024, where over 1000 people came together in fellowship. We were honored to host esteemed guests, including our beloved President, Rev. James Johnson, our executive director, Ptr. Jeffrey Wilson, and the dedicated members of the Harvest Baptist Church of Elizabethton Missions Team. We thank the Lord for His guidance and provision as we worship and fellowship in His name. The presence of fellow missionaries from the Philippines and Cambodia further enriched our experience, highlighting the unity and love within our mission community. As we embark on this year's journey, may all our efforts be directed towards glorifying His name.

After our conference, February marked an excellent beginning. Alongside the Harvest Baptist Church of Elizabethton Missions Team, we journeyed to Cambodia to visit our fellow missionaries. It was a profound blessing to witness how God's grace and love united us to connect with and serve the loving people of Cambodia. This trip left a lasting impact on us, reaffirming that God is still actively saving souls. Let us, therefore, persevere in our efforts with steadfast determination! Furthermore, as time swiftly passes, our Baptist Youth Congress Fellowship decided to take a trip down memory lane by celebrating our Youth Love Banquet with the theme "Flashback Banquet." Fifty-one young people gathered together to worship and enjoy every moment of fellowship.

In March, we express profound gratitude for the ongoing work of the Lord within our Simultaneous Prayer Breakfast. Every Saturday, we gather to dedicate time to prayer, lifting up our supporters, fellow believers, and seeking God's continued intervention in spreading the Gospel of Jesus Christ throughout the world.

We are delighted to share an update on our Psalm 93 Campsite. Excavation work has begun for the perimeter fencing, and we have already completed 25 footings. While the initial steps may pose challenges, we trust in God's grace to guide us steadily toward the finish line. We extend our heartfelt appreciation for your unwavering prayers and support throughout this endeavor.

Finally, we want to express our profound gratitude for your continued support and prayers, which deeply touch our hearts. We are filled with excitement for the opportunities that God has in store for us throughout the remainder of this year, and we eagerly anticipate sharing them with all of you. Your steadfast commitment and love for missions remain deeply appreciated.

God bless you all and we all love you.

In Christ,



